Lt. A. H. Buhl, Jr., U. S. Naval Training School, University of Kansas.

Dear Lieutenant Buhl:

I appreciate your exceptional generosity. I assure you there will be no publicity given to this contribution so far as names are concerned, but you can appreciate that when a sum of this kind is given there are questions asked by the newspaper men and something has to be said about it from their angle.

With deep regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.